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Our Priorities remain as: 
  
Priority 1: Antisocial-Behaviour:  
Antisocial Behaviour has been reported across the beat however there has been a particular 
focus on Sainsbury’s, Melton Country Park and Scalford Road. 
  
Priority 2: Drugs: 
You have told us that Drug users and the crime associated with it are causing you concern.  
  
Priority 3: Road Safety 
We have received reports regarding speeding on the beat, particularly along Scalford Road 
and Nottingham Road. 

The Beat Team 

Welcome to your Melton Mowbray Town North police e-newsletter. Here you will find all 
of the latest news from the Town North policing perspective . 

We’d like to say a big welcome to PCSO Billy Tailby, who has just moved onto the Town 

North beat after finishing his in-company period after completing his initial training at 

Leicestershire Police Headquarters. If you see Billy out on the beat be sure to say hello. 

 

 

PC Shane Sanderson 

PCSO Natalie Dandy 

PCSO Billy Tailby 
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We carried out some great partnership working with the Safe Community 

Team at Melton Borough Council to target an address that was being used for 

suspected drug offences as well as causing a significant amount of ASB to the 

neighbourhood  

A warrant was carried out by Police with an amount of drugs being seized. We 

then issued a Closure notice on the address, with evidence from the local 

community, Council Officers and Police Officers. We then attended Magistrates 

court to apply for a full order. Which once the evidence was sworn in, the 

Magistrates have granted the order for a term of 3 months. Making it an 

offence for anyone to be at the property (with a couple of exceptions)   

Whilst the property is now boarded up, it is bringing peace to the street and 

has disrupted the drug use and supply in the area 

There are a whole host of additional orders and powers that we and the local 

authority can apply for and action. As with all things, reports are the key to this 

sort of enforcement, thank you to all that reported this as an issue.  

What we have been up to 

Community Engagements 

Officers from the beat team will be attending these locations on these dates and times to  

 discuss any of your neighbourhood concerns.  

Op Flux—Road Safety #YouSaidWeDid 

As part of a local operation that focused on road safe-

ty and those using the road network for various types 

of criminality, officers have been patrolling a number 

of locations that are well known for speeding across 

the beat. 

Speed checks have been conducted across the beat 

using speed guns and numerous vehicles have been 

stopped with various offences identified and intelli-

gence submitted.   

We continue to encourage residents on the beat to 

report vehicles regarding any concerns 

14th January 2025 

Melton Country Park Sunny Skies Café 

15:00-17:00 

15th January 2025 

Hilltop Farm Cafe 

12:00-13:00  

26th January 2025 

Sainsbury’s Nottingham Road 

14:30-15:30 

The next edition will be out soon! 


